
Dunn County Master Gardener Meeting—January 19th, 2021 @ 6:30 P.M. 
Location:  Via Zoom 
 

Present:  Sally/Mike Schendel, Martha Wallen, Luisa Fumagalli,  Charlet Keenlyne, Margaret Murphy, Howard Lee, Diane 

Klemme, Laura Cragin, RaeNell Parker, Kathie Metzger, Nancy Schofield ; guests-Chris Goetzke of LCPS 
 

Program:  Chris Goetze of LCPS discussed community programs and an app that can help identify and manage invasive 

plants. 
 

DCMG AGENDA: 
1. Call to Order: by president, Luisa Fumagalli at 7:10 pm via Zoom   
1. Additions to Agenda:  noted that $5.00 will be taken out of treasury (no $10 fees paid in funds)for annual MG dues 

-approved/voted on by all. 
2. Approval of November 2020 minutes- motion to accept and voted by all to approve   
3. Treasurer’s Report:  checking balance reported at $4589.07 by Kathie Metzger. 

 

Committee Reports: 
WIMGA:  Diane K. discussed new bylaws from WIGMA and recertification of MG’s  and the ability to exempt inactive 

members.  Dues for this organization has been moved to March instead of the usual January dues. 
 
DCMG website-  Diane Klemme needs some updated photos and information for future programing for the DCMG’s  

website - https://dunnmastergardeners.weebly.com     
  
Program Committee/Speaker Updates- discussion regarding future presentations.  Anyone with program ideas for our 

monthly MG meetings-please share.  Laura C. shared information about previous speakers that we could revisit again.  With 

Growing Together programs during February and March-we will not have speakers at our monthly meetings  during these 

months.. 
 

Horticulture Program:  Margaret Murphy stated the January WIMG newletter discussed upcoming programs for continuing 

education.  She also discussed a presentation from Mike Maddox that is planned for 2/2/2021called the WIMG Statewide 

Kickoff Event.  The Wisconsin MG online reporting of hours website needs to be visited and behavioral/expectation links 

needs to be reviewed and acknowledged each year.   
 

Growing Together- there have been meetings and much progress  working with other local MG programs for upcoming 

Growing Together seminar via zoom during February/March 2021-consisting of four Saturday  presentations.  Total cost of 

all presentations will be $10.00 per person. The planning committee (Sally S. and Howard L) continue to meet to finalize 

details of this seminar.  So far there are 93 people registered.     
 

Adjourn: 7:45 p.m. 
 

Next Meeting:  Tuesday, February 16th, 2021. No speaker with this meeting.     
  
Respectfully submitted by Laura Cragin, secretary, DCMG’s. 
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